
From: Sara Cino   
Sent: February 23, 2025 9:33 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
 
Subject: Ongoing Concerns Regarding Stoney Creek Dump and GFL’s Negligence 
 
 External Email: Use caution with links and attachments 
 
Dear GIC Commitee, 
 
I am writing to formally express deep concerns about the ongoing issues surrounding 
the Stoney Creek dump and the serious impact it has had on residents in the area. Over 
the past several years, the putrid odor emanating from the landfill has significantly 
affected our community’s quality of life, making it increasingly difficult for residents to 
enjoy their homes and outdoor spaces. 
 
Despite repeated complaints and public outcry, GFL Environmental has demonstrated 
ongoing negligence in addressing these concerns. Their waste management practices 
continue to fall short of acceptable standards, and their lack of effective mitigation 
measures has exacerbated the issue. The persistent foul smell is not just an 
inconvenience—it raises concerns about air quality, potential health risks, and declining 
property values.  
 
Residents deserve transparency and accountability from both GFL and the governing 
bodies overseeing its operations. We urge immediate and meaningful action to address 
this issue, including stricter enforcement of environmental regulations, enhanced odor 
control measures, and a long-term plan to ensure responsible waste management.  
 
We would appreciate a prompt response outlining what steps are being taken to resolve 
this matter. Our community should not have to endure these conditions any longer. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sara Cino 
Stoney Creek Resident 


